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SPRINGFIELD - IDOR Continues Certifying Payments, Expects Tens of Millions More 
in Coming Months

The Illinois Department of Revenue announced today it collected nearly $240 million 
through its tax amnesty program. Over $60 million of the funding collected through the 
program will go to local governments, with roughly $7.5 million going to the City of 
Chicago. Governor JB Pritzker proposed the amnesty program as part of last year’s 
budget, and the Office of Management and Budget estimated the program would recover 
$175 million in outstanding tax liabilities.

Although the program ended in mid-November, the department expects to verify tens of 
millions more towards unpaid liabilities. As of January 31, IDOR had verified 



$237,090,718.07 in qualified amnesty payments from 63,006 taxpayers. The department 
is continuing to process and certify tax amnesty payments over the next several months 
to ensure that the payments comply with the provisions of the program.

“The Tax Amnesty program proved to be successful, and we are pleased so many 
taxpayers took the opportunity to come into compliance and earn a clean slate with the 
state of Illinois,” said Acting IDOR Director David Harris. “Today’s announcement is 
further evidence that Governor Pritzker crafted a financially responsible balanced 
budget, and we’re pleased that a bipartisan majority agreed and moved forward with this 
fiscally responsible approach. Our mission at the department is to ensure all taxpayers 
are treated fairly. By encouraging taxpayers with liabilities to pay what they owe, we 
build trust in the system while raising revenues the state can use to invest in our future.”

The Illinois Tax Amnesty Program allowed qualified taxpayers to pay off any 
outstanding state tax liability and have corresponding penalties and interest forgiven. 
Eligible taxpayers would have incurred a tax liability after June 30, 2011 and before 
July 1, 2018. Taxpayers were required to fully pay their tax liability to participate in the 
program, submit original returns for any unfiled periods and amended returns for 
periods being adjusted. Payments for liabilities related to the business income tax, the 
sales tax, and the individual income tax accounted for over 90 percent of the receipts 
under the program.


